
 TOWN OF LISBON

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

JULY 25, 2012
Present: 


Supervisor James Armstrong



Councilmember Nathanael Putney

Town Clerk Donna McBath



Councilmember Susan Duffy
Absent: Councilmember Alan Dailey
Guest:  Mike O’Neil, Campground Director, Dave Bishop, Bishops General Construction, Patrick Green, Chris Sherwin, Code Enforcement Officer and Matt Morgia, PE, Aubertine and Currier
1. Meeting Called to Order

Supervisor Armstrong called the meeting to order at 3:04 PM
Supervisor Armstrong stated that the purpose of the special meeting was to approve the Campground Bids for Phase II 
2. Phase II from the Lisbon Campground
· Matt Morgia from Aubertine and Currier informed the board that Aubertine and Currier received four bids for the Construction on Phase II at the Campground.

Fiacco & Riley Construction

$173,000.00


Acts II Construction


$205,000.00


Langevine Excavation


$214,978.00


Bishop Construction


$215,815.00

· Mr. Morgia’s recommendation was Fiacco & Riley Construction, as they were the lowest bid and were within the budget that the Town Board required.

· Must discussion was done between Mr. Morgia, Dave Bishop, and the Board Members.
· Mr. Morgia and the Board Members stated that they were very disappointed that only four contractors bid out of fourteen contractors that picked up the bid package.

· It was discussed how the project would be overseen in order to be certain that everything was being done to specification. 

· Patrick Green questioned why this money could not be used to plant trees, scrubs and landscaping for more tent sites so the less fortunate could enjoy them as well. Supervisor Armstrong informed Mr. Green that they had to apply for a grant on the project. This was the only way the money could be used. Supervisor Armstrong also invited Mr. Green to the budget meeting to voice his opinion on the prices for the campsites. 

Councilmember Putney made a motion to accept the lowest bidder, which was Fiacco and Riley Construction, for $173,000.00. He also thanked Mr. Bishop for coming, and for his letter. This was seconded by Councilmember Duffy.



Roll Call was taken:
Councilmember Duffy
Aye






Councilmember Putney
Aye





Supervisor Armstrong

Aye




All approved.
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Con’t Phase II from the Lisbon Campground

A discussion was held concerning the duties of the Clerk of the Works.  It was dedided to table this for the next meeting. 

5.
Adjournment
Councilmember Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilmember Duffy to adjourn the meeting at4:02 P.M.





Ayes – 3
Nays – 0 

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk
